
Golden Jubilee School Jalna 

Minutes of PTA executive committee Meeting 

Date: 09.07.2018 

Venue: AVC, Golden Jubilee School, Jalna 

1
st
 PTA executive committee Meeting for the year started with the Principal welcoming the 

members who were present. 

The first in the agenda was the Selection of Vice Chairperson and Joint Secretary. Mrs. 

Ranju Bagdiya was unanimously selected as the Vice Chairperson and Mrs. Sujata Nanavati 

and Dr. Nitin Khandelwal were unanimously selected as the Joint secretary. Principal is the 

Chairperson and Mrs. Meenakshi  Deshmukh  the Secretary from the Teacher representative.  

As done in the previous year, a WhatsApp group was to be created so that PTA members 

could communicate with each other and which could also be used by the school to officially 

communicate with the PTA members.  

Principal explained the role of PTA. Then Principal asked for suggestions from the PTA 

members for the improvement of the school.  

Mrs. Ranju Bagdiya suggested that vehicles should be allowed through the school when it is 

raining, to which the principal suggested that change from the routine vehicle movement 

would lead to confusion in the children’s minds as each vehicle would try and come closest 

to the verandah area and that would lead to chaos and confusion endangering the safety of 

the students. 

Dr Khandelwal asked about the status of CCTV to which the principal confirmed that the 

CCTV’s were all in place. 

Dr Khandelwal further suggested that there should be benches placed in the pickup area as 

very often grandparents come to pick up their wards, and since the waiting period varies it is 

difficult for them to stand for long. The suggestion was noted and will be put up for 

immediate action. He further suggested the introduction of a foreign language to which the 

principal agreed, the same would be put into next academic years planning. 

Some members suggested that the students wasted a lot of time in changing into their sports 

kit, the Principal said that the same would be looked into and a feasible solution worked out. 

The school team requested the parents not to encourage their wards to take leave. Also 

parent workshops were suggested. Principal requested members to identify resource persons. 

At the end the  Principal thanked all PTA Executive Committee  members. 

(Meenakshi Deshmukh) 

Secretary, PTA Executive Committee 

Date:09.07.2018 


